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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Stanage Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 3rd July 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	P Mander (chair), R Olle, P Whitney, JA Marsden, H Rodgers, W Eames, WJ Marsden.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg. Mr. Matthew Hinckley.


	044/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. Hammerton, B Hanley, W Hanley, Kirkham, Turner, Shuttleworth, Wedgwood; DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks and PCSO Anthony Boswell.

	045/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business – It was agreed that item 15.1 would be brought forward to Public Participation.

	046/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – Cllrs. JE and WJ Marsden declared an interest as neighbours of Mr. Hinckley.

	047/18
	
	DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg – 

· Questioned if progress was being made on the stepping stone repair as conflicting messages had been received. A footpath closure notice had been received.
· The TRO for Hathersage is now out for initial consultation.

	048/18
	
	Public Participation – Mr. Hinckley spoke about the proposal for housing at the site of the Marquis of Granby which will include 8 affordable homes of between 80 and 90 square meters. Plans were shown and the ecological aspects of the proposal pointed out.

	049/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 5th June 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	050/18
	
	Finance

	050/18
	.1
	The finance report and associated papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. The recent CCTV work had not been budgeted for but could be taken from the Village Project Reserves. The swimming pool takings for the previous week had been £12,000.

	050/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – received.

	050/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – the payments totalling £45,684.13 (inc. VAT) were approved. There had been a payment for the painting of the Parish Room windows but it was pointed out that the terms of the lease made the tenant responsible for maintenance of the building inside and out. The Clerk was asked to write to the tenants stating that the cost of the window replacement would be paid by HPC but a contribution towards the painting of the windows should be requested.

	050/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 7th August 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 7th August meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Mander and JE Marsden would do this. Cllr. Marsden may need to arrange for someone to approve the payments on the evening of 7th August.

	050/18
	.5
	Café lease – on the basis that the new tenants requested a ‘modern lease’ the rent increase review will be based on market value. RFO Chris Cave will report this back to HPC solicitors.

	050/18
	.6
	Parish Rooms lease – Carried forward from a previous meeting, Cllr. Mander is to speak to Mr. David Jackson.
Page 1 of 3                                               Signed:                                          Date:

	050/18
	.7
	Expiry of 6-month term deposit with Nationwide – it was agreed to transfer the money from Nationwide to a 95 day notice account with an interest rate of 1.0%. It was further agreed that more than £85k can be held in the Unity Trust account as it is considered to be a low risk. The current balance being £143.000.

	
	
	

	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting resumed.



	
	
	Committee and Working Groups

	051/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	051/18
	.1
	The minutes of 12th June 2018 meeting were noted. 

	051/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade. Tom Crooks is expecting to be on site very soon to carry out his survey for the new pump room.

	051/18
	.3
	DDDC Cllr. Monks has a civic responsibility for events for her chosen charities. Cllr. Monks would like to use the pool for a charity supporting event. This has been discussed with the Pool Management team who are in favour of supporting this event. Cllr. JE Marsden proposed waiving any charges for any such event due to the support received  from DDDC and as an opportunity to show off the pool. All agreed to waiving all charges for this particular event.

	051/18
	.4
	Cllr. Rodgers reported that she has recently been in touch with DCC Mr. Keith Postlethwaite about signage directing visitors to the pool and is awaiting a call back.

	052/18
	
	Recreation Committee – Receive minutes of 19th June meeting.

	052/18
	.1
	Access from Hillside to the Bowling green – further research is to be carried out in the Parish Council archive by the Clerk for details of agreements reached in the past. Cllr. JE Marsden suggested that a solicitor is engaged to deal with this issue. The Clerk would send all relevant paperwork to all council members.

	052/18
	.2
	Cllr. WJ Marsden will chase up the village caretaker for the renewal of the fence adjacent to 6 Oddfellows Terrace.

	052/18
	.3
	Cllr. Rodgers pointed out that a notice had been put on the MUGA for a non-parish council event. It was agreed that this should be taken down as such posters are not allowed.

	053/18
	
	Planning Committee – Received and noted minutes of meetings 26th June 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the PC website.

	054/18
	
	Amenities Committee – Received and noted minutes of meetings 26th June 2018

	054/18
	.1
	Reinstatement of Bus stop – The Clerk had received a favourable response from Sheffield City Council/Amey with regards obtaining stone from them for the kerbs. A site meeting is to be arranged to look at the stone for suitability. The clerk pointed out that the stone will need cutting to size.

	055/18
	
	Transport Committee – a meeting had not been held since the last HPC meeting. 

	055/18
	.1
	TRO – the TRO that is currently out for initial consultation was discussed as many comments had been received.

	055/18
	.2
	Car Parking – The Clerk was asked to write to Mr. M Shuttleworth with regards possible utilisation of his field on the right of Dore Lane just after the railway bridge as a temporary overflow car park.

	056/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report.

	057/18
	
	Burial Ground – the updated burial ground rules for burials and ashes were approved.

	057/18
	.1
	A meeting will be convened to review Jonathan Slaters report on some burial plots requiring attention.
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	058/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	058/18
	.1
	CCTV recorder relocation – the Clerk reported that the recorder had been relocated in HoH and the additional camera installed. The Clerk will be meeting with DDDC to discuss their taking on support of the CCTV system.

	058/18
	.2
	Printing of the PC Annual Report – Some comments had been received with regards minor errors in the report. These will be incorporated and Alistair Cooke asked to arrange printing as previously approved.

	059/18
	
	Village Matters

	059/18
	.1
	Village Twinning Opportunity – A letter had been received with regards a proposal for Hathersage to be twinned with Vaglio, Italy. It was suggested that the next Parish Council contribution to Hathersage News should include a request for a village group to consider this.

	059/18
	.2
	Community Involvement Scheme – the Parish Council hope to become involved in the scheme.

	059/18
	.3
	American Traveling Morris 21/07/18 – this group were approved to perform in the Heart of Hathersage

	059/18
	.4
	Children’s Gala mural on MUGA fence – due to the urgency of this matter being approved it was noted that approval prior to this meeting had been given.

	060/18
	
	Emergency Action – due to the very dry conditions at present the Clerk was asked to write to the CEO PDNPA with regards the apparent lack of signage around the area warning visitors about the high risk of fire.

	061/18
	
	Memorial Hall Minutes – Cllr. Mander reported that the meeting had taken place the previous day; the opening ceremony for the newly refurbished Stanage Hall had taken place; new boilers are to be installed.

	062/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 09/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	063/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place 7:30pm, Tuesday 7th August in the Stanage Hall.

	064/18
	
	Items for the August agenda – none.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 09.15 pm
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